#3321

Sun.



5:30p.m. Dick Lawrence Sat. Michele Boudreaux

7:30a.m. 10:00a.m. The People of the Parish

8:00a.m. Doris L. Boudreaux Mon. Tues. 8:00a.m. Keith A. Adams Wed. 8:00a.m. **Donald Todt**

Thurs. 8:00a.m. Robert and Mary Nicholson

Fri. 8:00a.m. George A. Smith

Living & deceased members of Earl & Sat. 5:30p.m.

Dorothy Brady family

Sun. 7:30a.m. The People of the Parish Carroll "Jerry" Sneeringer 10:00a.m.

rocession

5:30p.m. Mr. and Mrs. Mark Vandergrift family Sat. Aug 20th

7:30a.m. Mr. and Mrs. Frank Felix Sun. Aug. 21st

10:00a.m. Mr. and Mrs. Tony Staub family

Please remember our Parishioner Mary E. Groft in your prayers as she went home to be with the Lord last week. Remember her family too as they deal with their loss.

This weekend we welcome the newest member into our Parish family through the Sacrament of

Holv **Baptism**

Sophia Kate Sanders, daughter of Donald and Maria (Landi) Sanders.

Congratulations to the new family!

From the Pastor: On Monday, the Church celebrates the Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary (body and soul) into Heaven. One of the effects of original sin is the corruption of our bodies after death. Mary was preserved from original sin and never committed a sin during her life so her body need not decay. Her Assumption also gives us a reminder that our bodies and our souls will be reunited at the end of the world.

The tradition in the West has been that Mary died (meaning that her soul separated from her body) before her Assumption; in the East, this feast is known as the Dormition since it believed that Mary did not die but only fell asleep before her Assumption. When Pope Pius XII defined the Dogma of the Assumption in 1954, he stated: "...we pronounce, declare, and define it to be a divinely revealed dogma:

Twentieth Sunday in Ordinary Time

that the Immaculate Mother of God, the ever Virgin Mary, having completed the course of her earthly life, was assumed body and soul into heavenly glory". As a result, both traditions continue. The log cabin church built here in 1741 was dedicated under the title of the Asssumption. In 1851, the Bishop of Philadelphia, Francis Kenrick, consecrated Sacred Heart Church on the Feast of the Assumption. Four days later, he was named Archbishop of Baltimore.

We are having trouble with someone lighting all of the small votive candles in Church and not paying for them. Please, if you see someone doing this come to the Parish Office at once. They aren't free for the Church that is why we have the price of 75¢ for the 8 hour votive candles and \$2.00 for large 7 day candles. Thank you.

There was 1 unclaimed 13-jar Serial #337490 winning #1013. If you have this ticket bring it to the Parish Office to claim your money.

If you or someone you know is inquiring about the Catholic Faith and interested in how one goes about becoming a Catholic, contact Fr. Joseph Howard at the Parish Office 637-2721. He will give you details and contacts to begin this Rite of Christian Initiation (RCIA) faith journey. Immaculate Conception Parish New Oxford, will host classes for the RCIA journey in conjunction with our Parish, beginning Mon. Sept. 12th. Classes are planned for 7:00 to 8:30p.m., in an Immaculate Conception school classroom.

The Little Flowers Girls Club is forming for the 2016-2017 school year. This is a Catholic Club for girls that teaches virtues through Scripture, Saints' biographies and the Catechism of the Catholic Church. Girls in grades K-5th are welcome to attend. Wreath III will be the focus. For more information on location and start date call Christine King (717)668-9021 or Wendy McCall (717)969-2452.

A big bag sale at St. Vincent's Thrift Shop Mon. Aug. 15th – Sat. Aug. 20th. Fill a bag with clothes, shoes, and pocketbooks for \$10.00. The Thrift Shop is located at the rear of 224 Third St. Hanover. For more information call 633-6198.

The Women of Sacred Heart meetings will start up again on Thurs. August 18th at 6:30p.m. in the school, grade 7 classroom. All women of the Parish are welcome to attend. If you have any questions please call Deb McAulay at 632-7708

Direction for Our Times: come join our Parishioner Wendy McCall in Our Lady's Chapel on Sat. Aug. 20th at 10:00a.m. to Sun. Aug. 14, 2016



pray the rosary and read the monthly locution message from Jesus, as given to Anne, a lay Apostle. For more information, call Wendy at 717-969-2452. All are welcome. Check out the website: www.directionforourtimes.org.

St. Joseph Parish, 5125 Grandview Road will be hosting an Indoor Yard Sale August 27th from 8:00a.m. to 1:00pm. Breakfast and lunch served. Tables available, call 717-524-6656 for more information.

The annual Buchanan Valley Picnic will be held Sat. Aug. 27th from Noon - Dusk on the grounds of St. Ignatius Loyola Church, 1095 Church Rd. Orrtanna, PA 17353. Live music, home cooked ham and chicken dinners, raffles, bingo, prizes and much more.

High school students and their families are invited to attend an Adams Deanery youth ministry organizational meeting on Sun. Aug. 28th at 6:30 p.m. at Sacred Heart. For more information, please contact Christine King at 717-668-9021.

Register now for the Jubilee Year of Mercy Pilgrimage and Workshop for Girl Scouts and American Heritage Girls of all ages. The pilgrimage and workshop will be held at the Basilica of Saints Cyril & Methodius Danville, on Sat. Sept. 10th from 1:00 to 4:00p.m. Pack your lunch and eat with the Sisters in the dining hall! Register on the Diocese of Hbg. website.

"SWING FOR THE SISTERS" - time to mark your calendars! The 9th Annual "Swing for the Sisters" Golf Tournament, to benefit the Sisters of Saint Joseph, will be held on Sat. Sept. 17th at Flatbush Golf Course, Littlestown. For more information and/or to register, please call 1-800-482-6510 or email development@ssiphila.org

Sacred Heart School News Tickets are available for Wine in the Woods to be held at the

Picnic Woods Sat. Sept. 17th. Tickets are \$13.00 in advance and \$15.00 the day of the event. To order tickets contact the School Office at 632-8715 or online: mkt.com/shspa

Sacred Heart Athletic Association has openings for head coaching positions for the 2016-2017 school year. Positions available are Junior Varsity Boys Basketball Head Coach, Junior Varsity Girls Volleyball Head Coach, and Varsity Girls Volleyball Head Coach. Interested applicants should submit a letter of interest and contact information to the Athletic Association at: athleticsecretaryshspa@gmail.com